UCI EMERITAE/I NEWS

VOL.2, NO.1

FEBRUARY 1995

MEMBERSHIP NOTES

Richard Juberg, Chair Membership Committee

Under the Association's Bylaws, all UCI eneritae/i automatically are members of the UCI Emeritae/i Association. Emeritae/i of other UC Divisions, or indeed of other universities anywhere, living in the Orange County area, are cordially invited to join. The Executive Committee meets monthly in our campus offices. Any Association member is most welcome to attend and take part. We specially invite this year's new VERIP Emeritae/i to do so. Inquiries about how to join the Association and its committees and activities can be sent to the UCI Emeritae/i Association, 545 Admin. Building, UCI, Irvine, CA 92717

We have several luncheon meetings each year--at least one per quarter-- with interesting guest speakers, lively discussions, and a fine way for Emeritae'i and spouses to keep in touch.

COUNCIL OF UC EMERITI ASSOCIATIONS

At the universitywide level, CUCEA is seeking a statement by the Regents affirming their commitment to COLA's that will maintain no less than 75 percent of an annuitant's original purchasing power. CUCEA also seeks to add an Emeritus member on the Retirement Plan's Advisory Board. (See CUCEA on page 1 in the September 1994 UCI-E News Edition.)

The next CUCEA meeting is planned for the Irvine campus on April 27, 1995.

EMERITAE/I ON OTHER UC CAMPUSES

An important benefit of membership in CUCEA is the information exchanged there about what each campus Association is doing. Some recent highlights suggest things that might be useful here too at UCI.

UC BERKELEY: In 3 years 27% of the faculty were "lost." The Emeritus Association's paid membership now is over 500. An Emeriti Center Endowment Fund is under development.

UC DAVIS: Three general meetings and monthly luncheons are held. EmeriTimes is the quarterly newsletter. An emeritae/i Questionnaire about post retirement activities, honors, etc. is under circulation.

UC LOS ANGELES: Membership has passed the 1000 level, including 100 spouses and 159 over-age-85 Honorary Members. Like UC DAVIS, UCLA is in the midst of updating their Emeritus/i questionnaire survey. They also are seeking written agreements between departmental chairs and retiring or on-recall faculty.

UC RIVERSIDE: Some 120 Emeritus/a faculty have retired from UCR. In November the Chancellor hosted the Emeritus Breakfast at which two were recognized for their scholarly accomplishments since retirement.

UC SAN DIEGO: Of some 310 Emeritae/i, 130 currently are Association Members. The Association has updated and published the third edition of their Booklet of Information for Emeritus Professors, concerning rights and privileges as well as parking, attendance at meetings, committee service, voting and access to facilities and services.

UC SANTA BARBARA: Honoring some 185 paid-up Emeritae/i Association members, Chancellor Yang addressed the Fall Emeriti Luncheon, honoring their contributions in campus-building. UCSB also currently is conducting an Emeritus Activity questionnaire survey.

NEXT EMERITAE/I LUNCHEON MEETING

Thursday February 16, 12:00 to 2:00 p.m. Library Lounge, University Club

(See stub below for reservation and other details)

TOPIC: UCI CENTER FOR HEALTH SCIENCES ON THE NEW WEST CAMPUS

Speaker: PAUL SILVERMAN UCI Associate Chancellor

Cut on this line	
FOR LUNCHEON RESERVATIONS: Please mail this stub with your check (\$16 per person, \$28 per couple) payable to UCI EMERITAE/I ASSOCIATION. Send to Robert C. Warner, at 1609 Temple Hills Drive, Laguna Beach, CA 92651. [telephone: 494-6434]	
NAME:	NUMBER OF RESERVATIONS

We would appreciate corrections in address or phone number shown on label.

UCI EMERITAEA OFFICERS

Chair: Louis Gottschalk
Vice-Chair: Jerome S. Tobis
Treaurer: Robert C. Warner
Recording Secretary: Kivie Moldave
Corresponding Scty.: Grover Stephens
Past Chair: Renee Riese Hubert

EDITORIAL BOARD

Editor: Henry Fagin
Editorial Board Chair: Jerome Tobis
Ex Officio: Louis A. Gottschalk
David Easton Kivie Moldave

ABOUT OUR CHAIR

Louis Gottschalk, a prolific medical scholar, also has provided abundant evidence of his administrative skills. He succeeds Renee Hubert as UCI Emeritae/i Chair.

In 1967 Louis became the founding Chair of the Medical College's Department of Psychiatry and Human Behavior. Coincident with the assumption of this role, he became Director of Psychiatric Services at the UCI Medical Center, and subsequently Director of the Consultation and Liaison Program in his Department as well as Co-Director of UCI's Alcohol Research Center. For 14 years preceding his arrival here, Louis was Research Director of the Department of Psychiatry in the University of Cincinnati's College of Medicine.

He has authored literally hundreds of journal articles and book chapters and no less than 22 books. Thus, it may not entirely surprise those unfamiliar with his

early years to learn that Louis was an English major during his undergraduate days at Washington University, from which he graduated with honors in 1940.

It appears that both Louis and the WU School of Medicine knew a good thing when they saw one, for he completed both his internship in Medicine and his residency in Neuropsychiatry there. Louis also earned a Ph.D. at the Southern California Psychoanalytic Institute, where he has been a training and supervising psychoanalyst since 1970.

Recipient of awards both for his truly distinguished record of research and his many years of dedicated service to UCI and his profession as teacher and administrator, Louis remains active as a scholar and practitioner. We look to him confidently for the leadership and counsel that will enable our Association to progress further along lines initiated by Past Chairs Renee Hubert and Henry Fagin.

(See Chair's Notes in the November 1994 <u>UCI Emeritae/i News</u> for a preview of <u>Louis' hopes for this year.</u>)

NOTES ON EMERITAE/I PRIVILEGES AND RIGHTS

"Membership in the Senate shall not lapse ... by virtue of transference to emeritus/a status" [Standing Order 105 of the Regents of the University of California]

"Academic Senate members who have retired and transferred to emeritus/a statusretain departmental membership." [Bylaws of the Irvine Division] "... I request you [UC Chancellors to] consider carefully the needs of productive emeritus [sic] professors in the allocation of available resources on your campus, and I urge you to encourage their continued participation in the affairs of their departments. We collectively must resolve to search for ways to asssure that the University continues to benefit from the intellectual contributions of these valued colleagues." [UC President David Gardner's statement on Emeritae, January 29, 1991]

ASSOCIATION FINANCES

If you already have sent a dues contribution for the fiscal year 1994-95, please disregard this notice!

and the same

DUES: A donation for Fiscal 1994-95, payable to UCI EMERITAE/I ASSOCIATION, sent to our Treasurer (see address on the Luncheon Coupon on Page 1) will help defray Association expenses. A \$25 check is suggested (or whatever you may wish to offer).

Dues in the Association are voluntary. They cover such expenses as reproduction and mailing (including this Newsletter!), travel twice a year by our Chair to meetings of CUCEA, and \$1.00 capitation dues for CUCEA's support annually.

NEXT EXECUTIVE

COMMITTEE MEETING:

Monday February 6, 9 to 11 a.m. in our offices (545 Administration.).

UCI EMERITAE/I ASSOCIATION

Room 545 Administration UCI Irvine, CA 92717